

Anthony Whealy

01 February 2019

Dear Mr Whealy,

Review of the recommendation to list the curtilage extension of the Varroville Homestead & Estate (SHR00737) ('Review')

I refer to your correspondence dated 25 January 2019 in which clarification is sought regarding the access arrangements to the study titled *Curtilage Study Varroville by Orwell and Peter Phillips*.

The Commission is considering your correspondence.

In the meantime, the Commission is awaiting a response from your firm to two separate email requests sent on 25 and 30 January 2019 to seek the names of the individuals that you wish to have access to the study.

In relation to the period to provide comments to the Commission on the study, the Commission has today received correspondence from the Minister for Heritage. It advises that the Minister is unable to provide an extension under the Heritage Act to the Commission to complete its review. As such, we can only provide a seven-day period from 8 February to 15 February 2019 to provide any comments to the Commission on the study.

If you have any questions, please contact David Koppers on 9383 2100.

Kind regards

Samantha McLean

Executive Director

Independent Planning Commission NSW